
 

 

 
 

  
 

Notes 

Meeting: Camborne, Pool, Illogan and Redruth Community Network Meeting 

Date: 5 September 2018 

Time: 7.00pm-9.00pm 

Location: Main Hall, Pool Academy, Church Road, Pool TR15 3PZ 

Present Title/Representing 

Councillor Ian Thomas (Chairman) Cornwall Councillor (Redruth South) 

Councillor David Atherfold Cornwall Councillor (Camborne Treslothan) 

Councillor Stephen Barnes Cornwall Councillor (Redruth North) 

Councillor Dave Biggs  Cornwall Councillor (Camborne Treswithian) 

Councillor Jeff Collins Cornwall Councillor (Camborne Trelowarren) 

Councillor John Herd Cornwall Councillor (Camborne Pendarves) 

Councillor John Thomas MBE Cornwall Councillor (Lanner and Stithians) 

Councillor Mary Anson  Lanner Parish Council  

Councillor Chris Bell St Day Parish Council 

Councillor Angela Blakeway Carn Brea Parish Council  

Councillor Bob Drew Chairman, Carn Brea Parish Council  

Councillor Graham Ford Illogan Parish Council 

Councillor Zoe Fox  Camborne Town Council 

Councillor Margaret Thompson Illogan Parish Council 

Councillor Graham Winter  Camborne Town Council  

Karen Hall Green Infrastructure for Growth (GI4G) 

Jackie Holder Carnkie Community Group 

Gillian Howes Member of public 

Carol Kitto Member of public 

Stuart Kitto  Member of public 

Rob Knill Chairman, Mining Village Regeneration Group 

Jonty Lees  Pool School Art Gallery 

Claire Meakin Pool Academy 

Stuart Odgers  Member of public 

Geoff Penhaligon Office of George Eustice MP 

Ewa Taylor Carnkie Community Group  

Charlet Treloar British Red Cross 

Ted Williams Camborne Regeneration Forum 

Graham Winter Camborne Town Council 

3 x Student Representatives Pool Academy 

Elisabeth Allcorn  Cornwall Council (Community Support 
Assistant) 

Charlotte Caldwell Cornwall Council (Community Link Officer) 

Kieran Topping Cornwall Council – Service Director – 

Commercial Services (Cornwall Leadership 
Team Representative) 

Apologies for absence:    Phil Blease, Doris Butler, Cllr Philip Desmonde, Cllr Joyce 
Duffin, Jan Driver, Cllr Barbara Ellenbroek, Nicki Finn, Cllr Robert Hendry, Cllr John 
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Item Key/Action Points Log Number 

(Action by) 

1 Welcome Introductions & Apologies. 

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and ran through 
health and safety announcements. 

IT thanked Claire Meakin for hosting the CPIR CNP meeting.   

Apologies to be circulated after the meeting.       
 

 

 
 

 

EA  

2 Talk by young people from Pool Academy, introduced 

by Miss Claire Meakin, Principal, Pool Academy  

 
Claire Meakin introduced Pool Academy’s Head Girl and Head 

Boy, Holly and Matthew.   

 
Holly and Matthew explained they had a number of activities 

they hoped the panel could help them with.  They began by 
asking everyone to list the three words that best describe a 

teenager.  To get everyone started Holly and Matthew shared 

with the panel what three words they thought best described 
an adult.  One of the words put forward to describe a 

teenager was thoughtful.  ZF gave an excellent example of 
where a group of teenagers had been thoughtful towards 

others and acted in a thoughtful way.   
 
The next exercise was to decide on a student project for the 

community.  Holly gave 2 suggestions:  1. Work with some 
local artists to put some art out into the community and make 

the community more welcoming.  2. Address the problem of 

loneliness for older people in the community by introducing 
the young to elderly residents.  Matthew gave another 2 

suggestions: 1. Community Fete so community can get to 

meet the students and challenge stereotypes of teenagers 2. 

Invite representatives of community groups to come and do 
an assembly for Pool Academy students.  Everyone was asked 

to vote for their top project.  After collating the results Holly 

and Matthew announced the most popular idea was a project 
to address loneliness in the community.  Holly and Mathew 

promised to report back to the panel on Tuesday 13th 
November with a project update.  CT and DA both agreed this 
was an excellent project and added that loneliness doesn’t 

just affect the elderly it affects the young too.  CT offered to 

come into the school and talk to the children about loneliness. 

 
IT thanked the students for a very interesting talk.   
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Update on Highways Budget  
Charlotte Caldwell, Community Link Officer 

 

CC gave an update on the TRO and Highways Scheme lists.  

 
 

 

 

Herd, Tracy Hind, Cllr Mark Kaczmarek, George Le Hunte, Mel Martin, Chris 

Matijasevic, Amanda Mugford, Tracey Nidds, Henrietta Smith, Helen Tanner, Paul 

Taylor, Cllr Paul White, 
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All requests have now been received and collated.  These are 

contained in 2 lists on your table: ‘Scheme Viable’ and ‘TRO 

Viable’.  We need your approval to take through the entire 
TRO list on block.  Jeff Collins wanted location of DYLs on 

point 2 of TRO list clarified; should read “at the end of the 
driveway”.  Agreed AD has already indicated this is viable.  EA 
to update list.   No objections TRO list was approved. 

 

Everyone was asked to pick their top 6 Highways Schemes, 

number them clearly on the ‘Scheme Viable’ list and hand in 
with their name and organisation.  CC and EA to collate. 

 

IT updated the panel on his mandate to write to Cllr Geoff 
Brown Portfolio holder for transport.  Cllr Brown has advised a 

decision will be made on the surplus after December.    
 

 

 

 
 

 
EA 
 

 

 

 
EA/CC 

 

 
 

4 Action Plan Feedback and Volunteers for working group 
Charlotte Caldwell  

 

CC updated everyone on the shortlist for the 4 Action Plan 
Priorities as decided at the last CNP.  CC asked anyone 

interested in volunteering to work on any of these priorities to 
add their name to the Action Plan Priorities paper and hand 
them in.  CC and EA to collate.   

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
EA/CC 

 

5 Speakers Corner 

The opportunity for any member of the audience including 
Town & Parish Councils to raise any issues/speak on a topic of 

their choice.   
 
Karen Hall - Green Infrastructure for Growth (GI4G)  

 
We have now almost completed every project in Redruth.  

GI4G Aims to improve spaces in 7 Cornish towns; Penzance, 

Hayle, Bude, Saltash Redruth, Camborne and Pool – only 
cover urban areas.  We will be getting plants into East Pool 

area in the next month.  Working with the local community 
and Coastline on the Trenoweth Road estate.  On Tolvaddon 

Road trees are being planted in November.  GI4G are 
shipping in selected specialist trees with greatest chance of 
survival, contaminated soil will be dug out and replaced.  

Crembling Well site started this week; limited with what can 
be done because of contamination issues. Seeding the area 

with yellow rattle in hope that kills grass back and also 

removing Japanese Knotweed. 
 

Elim Centre and Parc an Tansys will go ahead in January.  In 

the process of applying for a second round of funding.  

Submission end of October so will know whether successful 
by March 2019.   

 
St Day Road Cemetery falls under Redruth parish boundaries 
and is going ahead later this autumn.  Trefusis Park may now 

go into 2019.   
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A question was asked about the trees that have been 

damaged on Tolvaddon Road.  Karen confirmed the trees that 
survived the vandalism will be left.  Karen very happy to send 

list of trees being re-planted. 
 
SB added that Treloweth Estate project has been a great 

success and looks fantastic.  

  

Rob Knill – Mining Villages Regeneration Group (MVRG) 
 

RK gave an introduction to the aim of MVRG - to make rural 

areas a better place in which to live.  One of the main issues 
MVRG is currently involved with is looking at road safety in 

rural areas.  MVRG has also introduced a series of youth clubs 
in rural parishes – to meet the big gap in activities for 
teenagers.  Part of this includes aiming to link sports with 

social activities. 
 

MVRG runs two websites:  Cornwall Trails cover all areas and 

is graded in terms of difficulty and accessibility, whether 
suitable for horses/wheelchairs etc. Cornwall Mining Village 

Historic  Churchyards website covers Churchyards in 

Gwennap, Lanner, Stithians and St Day.   

 
Cycleways recreation trails.  MVRG got Highways England 

involved and volunteers came from as far as Wales, Exeter 

and Bristol to take part in clearing a hectare of land that 
wasn’t previously available. 

 

CORMAC Solutions tool trolley – clearing roadside/recreation 
grounds but ask for dumpy bags and CORMAC will remove 

them for you.   

MVRG is also active in lobbying to protect ancient woodlands   

 
Graham Winter - Camborne Town Councillor  

GW encouraged everyone to get involved with a sponsored 
walk around Great Flat Lode taking place on Sunday 30th 
September.  GW handed out flyers to each table.  

 

6 Date of next meeting and close 

 
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 13th November –

7:00pm -9:00pm venue TBC – details to follow. 
Everyone was thanked for their attendance and participation.  
 

 

7 Tour of the community Art Gallery – led by Jonty Lees 

(the Bungalow, adjacent to reception on site) 

 

 

 

Dates for your diaries: Future meetings will be held on ????? 2019 - Venues to 

be confirmed - 7:00 pm to 9:00 pm. 

 

Contact Officers: 
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If you have any queries about the Community Network Panel, please contact:  

 
Name Role Telephone Email 

 
Charlotte 
Caldwell 

Community Link 
Officer 

07805860511 Charlotte.caldwell@cornwall.gov.uk 
 

Elisabeth 

Allcorn  

Communities 

Support Assistant 

01736  

336586 

Elisabeth.allcorn@cornwall.gov.uk 

 
Address: Room 3.20, St John’s Hall, Alverton Street, Penzance, TR18 2QW. 

Website: http://www.cornwall.gov.uk/community-and-living/communities-and-

devolution/community-networks/camborne-pool-illogan-and-redruth/ 
Notes published: 10th July 2018 

 


